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Useful Contact Numbers

Newcastle Society for Blind People – 0191 232 7292

Social Care Direct on 0191 2788377 from 8am to 6pm

In an emergency situation out of these hours contact the emergency duty team on 0191 2328520

Victim Support on 0845 277 0977

Newcastle Carers Centre on 0191 2603030

Always contact the police or ambulance service in an emergency on 999 

Current NSBP Opening Hours

The office will be open 9am to 5pm on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursdays.  On Monday and Friday we will be open from 9am until 12.30pm. If you need to contact us during these afternoons please leave a message on our answering machine and we will get back to you as soon as possible. 
New opening times from 3rd August 2013

From Monday 3rd August we will be closed all day Monday. Our new opening hours will be 9am – 5pm on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday and on Friday we will be open from 9am – 4pm.

Registered Charity No: 115815

Company Limited by Guarantee:5865697
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Message from Marjorie Prince – General Manager
Hello and welcome to our summer edition of NSBP’s newsletter. The summer is here at last, let’s hope the weather improves and we can all enjoy some long awaited sun. I hope that you enjoy reading this newsletter and that you find the information useful. 
As there have been some changes to our staff team, I thought it would be a good idea to let you know who works at NSBP.
I work full time as both Manager and Safeguarding Adults Officer.
· Julie McCormack works full time as both Volunteer Coordinator and Empowerment officer.
· Sandra Coates is our Outreach Officer working Thursday and Fridays.
· Elaine Moran is also an Outreach Officer working Wednesday and Thursdays.
· Julia Fecitt is our Administrator and works Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursdays, term time only.

Due to some changes in staff working days and hours we have decided to close the office each Monday from Monday 5th August. This will enable us to continue to provide a high quality service to you 4 days a week. Our new opening times will be 9am-5pm Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday and 9am-4pm on Fridays.  Sometimes we might not be able to answer the phone during opening times.  If we are unavailable you will be able to leave a message on our answer machine and we will return your call as soon as possible.  If there is an emergency contact the emergency services or social care direct on 2788377. 
As well as our staff team we have around 65 volunteers that support all the work we do, without them we would be unable to provide such a wide range of services for you all. 
Thank You

I would like to take this opportunity to thank those of you who have become members of NSBP and for the donations we have received over the last quarter. This money is greatly appreciated by the Board of Directors and staff, this goes towards supporting our many services and social groups.
AGM

Our AGM this year will be held on Thursday 27th June at 2pm in the Auditorium on the ground floor in MEA House.  We hope you will be able to come along to the AGM where you will be able to find out about the work we have been doing in 2013 and our plans for the future. 

Please note that only paid up members of NSBP will be able to vote at the AGM.  Refreshments will be available from 1.30pm.
Recently members of NSBP will have received a letter in the post inviting you to our AGM.  If you cannot attend then please complete the enclosed proxy vote form and send it back to NSBP indicating who you wish to vote on your behalf during the meeting.  If you need assistance with this then please contact the office on 0191 232 7292.
Blind Drive Event
Do you fancy being driven around Nissan test track up
to 100 miles an hour in a competition rally car with an experienced rally driver? If you are visually impaired this may be for you or if you are sighted you are still able to take part blindfolded. You must be over 14 years old to take part in this unique and thrilling experience.

The event will take place on Sunday 23rd June at the Nissan track in Sunderland and is supported by Guide Dogs, Nissan and BSL.
All drivers are asked to raise a minimum of £50 sponsorship money and are invited to bring friends and family along to watch. Anyone who raises over 

£150 will have the chance to be a passenger in a competition rally car with a rally driver at the wheel as it spins around the test track. 
For more information and to book a place please phone Guide Dogs on: 0845 372 7423 or email: newcastle@guidedogs.org.uk  Places are limited so please get in touch as soon as possible.
Anyone for Tennis?

Are you looking to keep active and want to try something new? Well look no further, why not come along to The North East Visually Impaired Tennis club. They are holding sessions on Sunday afternoons at The Northumberland Club in Jesmond Avenue in Jesmond. 
The next sessions are Sunday 23rd June, Sunday 30th June, Sunday 14th July and Sunday 21st July. Why not give it a try; it is open to both adults and children who are visually impaired. If you would like to know more please contact Wendy Glasper on: 07837847270 or you can email her: wglasper2000@yahoo.co.uk or check out their website: www.northeastsoundtennis.co.uk 
Your Opinion Counts

NSBP are always striving to provide the best service possible and to enable us to find out how we are doing and what you think we could do to improve and expand our services in the future. To ensure we continue to provide the services that you require we have enclosed a questionnaire for you to complete. We have provided an envelope to return your questionnaire to us at no cost to you. 
If you would prefer someone from the office to complete the form over the phone with you please contact us on: 0191 2327292 and we will arrange this for you. Or if you would like to complete the questionnaire using your computer then let us know and we can email a copy to you.
Yoga Group

Do you want to get a little fitter and make new friends? If so why not come along to our weekly yoga class and give it a try. The group meets every Wednesday in MEA House from 11.15am to 12.15pm. The group takes part in gentle chair exercises and have  lots of fun. If this is something you may be interested in give us a ring on:  0191 2327292. The cost to attend the Yoga classes is £30 a term.
Knit & Natter Group

Edna Tait and the members of the knit and natter group have asked me to let you know that they have been using the wool many of you have donated to make a variety of knitwear including baby wear and toys. They have donated £55.00 to NSBP from the sale of their work and have asked me to thank you for supporting their group.
VI World in Newcastle

Our first event went really well with lots of you attending the exhibition and presentations. We hope to make this an annual event here in Newcastle.

Free legal advice

Do you need free legal advice and don’t know who to go to?  Disability North is working with Irwin Mitchell solicitors to provide free legal surgeries to provide advice in relation to disability related queries. The next one will be on Thursday 27th June. Sessions are for 30 minutes and are from 10am – 1.00pm. If this is something you are interested in please phone: 0191 2840480 for more details.
The Young at Heart Group

As you may be aware the Young Person’s Group was a temporary name given to this social group. The group have decided to call themselves The Young at Heart Group.

Their most recent outing was to the Five Swans in Newcastle upon Tyne, where the group enjoyed a lunch and a chat.  The outing was a great success and it has been agreed that this could be a regular venue.
We have many things in the pipeline for activities during the summer months; more details will follow once dates/venues/activities have been decided.

In the meantime, we are going to the BBC, Barrack Road, Newcastle upon Tyne, on Tuesday, 18th June for a tour of the studios. A report on our trip will appear in the next Newsletter.

If you would like any more information on the group or would like to join, then we would love to hear from you. You can contact Julia on 0191 232 7292 or julia@nsbp.co.uk.
Tesco Collection

We are holding a collection outside the Tesco store in Kingston Park on Friday 28th June and Saturday 29th June. We are looking for people to help with these collections. If you would like to help on either of these days please let us know.  If not why not pop along and see us when you do your shopping.
Introduction to Braille

Are you interested in learning Braille? If so Sandra Coates our Outreach Officer will run a short introduction to Braille course lasting for 4 sessions. This will cover the Braille alphabet, some basic punctuation marks and Braille numbers.
This form of uncontracted Braille (formally known as grade 1 Braille) can be a useful tool for writing and reading short notes or for use in labeling.  Anyone interested in these sessions should contact Sandra Coates to arrange mutually convenient dates for the course. Please call 0191 2327292 for further details.

Mac group outing 
The Macular Degeneration group have arranged a trip to Alnmouth Friary on Wednesday 19th June, the bus is leaving MEA House at 10.30am and lunch will be at The Hope and Anchor. There will be a talk by the brothers and a tour of the friary. There are some steep walks around the area but we will have volunteers to lend a hand if you need it. The cost for this trip will be £20 and will include transport, meal, a visit to the Friary and a donation to the brothers. 

If you would like to go on this outing or find out more about it please ring the office for further details.

IT classes

We are planning our IT classes for this September, these will include a range of classes from absolute beginners to more advanced classes. If you would  like to express an interest in joining the IT classes please contact us on 0191 2327292 and we will put your name on a waiting list. 
RNIB Make a Noise in Libraries Campaign

Newcastle Library is holding an event on Monday 10th June in the Bewick Hall, Central Library from 10am-2pm.  This is to support the annual RNIB Make a Noise in Libraries Campaign.  If you would like more information and to book a place please contact Kim Dryden on email: kim.dryden@newcastle.gov.uk or call her on 0191 277 4169.

Climb Every Mountain

Henshaws and the Territorial Army are having a Climbing wall in the Heaton complex car park on Thursday 25th July. If this is something you would like to try call 0191 265 3031 and ask for further details.

Henshaws also offer a range of other sporting activities.  Please contact Henshaws on the above number for more information.

Safeguarding Section
Safeguarding Adults Film

The Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board has recently released a short film which explains the safeguarding adult’s process. The film has been commissioned by the Association of Directors of Adult Social Services (ADASS) and has been produced on behalf of all of the Safeguarding Adults Boards from across the North East. 

The main purpose of the film is to try and increase awareness of safeguarding adult’s procedures amongst the Deaf / Deafblind / VI community and will include a BSL translation as well as Audio Description and Subtitle options. The film explores safeguarding adults by looking at the seven different categories of abuse, providing information and advice on raising concerns and depicts an alleged victim’s journey through the safeguarding process including descriptions of safeguarding adults meetings, who might be involved and what sort of information will be discussed.  Most importantly the film explains the support that is available to people through what can be a very difficult time.  

Why not come along to the CU Wednesday meeting on Wednesday 26th June at 1.30pm in rooms 5/6 on the 5th floor here in MEA House and watch the film and find out about the making of this short film by James Steward from the Safeguarding Adult unit. 
Safeguarding Project Evaluation
The safeguarding project has been running for nearly 6 years. As part of this project Marjorie has raised awareness of abuse and keeping safe through training and events throughout the city as well as supporting people who have been abused or are at risk from abuse occurring.
NSBP has commissioned an independent consultant to evaluate the project and produce a report on their findings. This report will then be used to support applications for funding when the current grant ends in October.  A summary of this independent evaluation will be included in the next newsletter.
World Elder Abuse Awareness Day
This year NSBP and Newcastle Safeguarding Adult Unit are having an information stand to promote World Elder Abuse Awareness Day, which is held annually to raise awareness of elder abuse throughout the world.  The event will be in Newcastle Central Library from 10am – 2pm on Monday 17th June. Why not come along and find out more about keeping safe.
Safeguarding Adult training

If you would like to know more about Safeguarding Adults why not come along to a short training course held here at MEA House. For further details of when the next course will be please contact Marjorie on: 0191 2327292

Money and debt advice

Are you struggling with managing your finances and getting into debt and feel there is no way out? If so why not make an appointment to see Britt from Gateshead CAB who can give you expert advice and help with managing debt. If you require support which is confidential please contact the office and we will arrange an appointment for you.  Britt can meet with you at the NSBP office, or in special circumstances at your home.
Seeking Legal Advice

If you are wanting advice to make a will or get power of attorney and are unsure where to go for good advice then please ensure that you go to a reputable solicitors who specialise in these areas. 

 NSBP are unable to recommend any individual solicitors but would advise you to and take a trusted friend or family member with you.

Age UK hold regular will making days and once a month they offer free legal advice.  If you require further information on any of their services telephone: 0191 2326488
Support available

If you are worried and feel unsafe or think someone is taking advantage of you or you have been a victim of crime and don’t know what to do, or you just need some advice please phone 0191 2327292 and ask to speak to Marjorie. 

What’s happening this summer at NSBP?

Why not tear this page off and keep it in a place where you can be easily reminded of what’s happening over the summer.
June

· 4th - Sensory Issues/Hard of hearing- Hearing loop system and hearing link.

· 18th - Young at Heart group - visit to the BBC studios

· 19th - Mac Group outing to Alnmouth Friary
· 26th - CU Wednesday – Safeguarding film 

· 28th & 29th – collection at Tesco’s in Kingston  Park  
July

· 2nd  Sensory Issues/Hard of hearing – Equipment from Action on Hearing Loss
· 17th- Mac group- To be arranged
· 31st - CU Wednesday- Food Nation 
August

· 8th – Coffee morning 10am – 12pm
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